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CARE IN ACTION:
Immigrant Protection

Updates
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Protect yourself, protect your loved ones.
 

At HACES, protecting our clients and community members is our top priority. To this

end, HACES is launching a new newsletter segment, "CARE IN ACTION." Each month,

we will highlight current events and the action steps HACES is taking to protect our

community members.

New Entry System Enhances Safety for All Visitors
and Staff

This month, we are introducing a significant update to our office access: a new buzzer

entry system. This change goes beyond a technological upgrade, it is a step toward

ensuring a secure environment where our community can access key resources without

fear or uncertainty.
 

Our new video/buzzer system will require visitors to announce themselves at the

entrance, giving our team an opportunity to screen individuals before granting access.

This ensures everyone in our building, from visitors to staff, feel secure and supported.

This system was implemented with careful consideration of current challenges,

including the actions of enforcement agencies like ICE. By taking this step, we expand

on our commitment to protect the dignity and safety of our clients, many of whom are

navigating immigration processes in an environment that can feel uncertain and

intimidating.

Be Wary of False Mail Notices

Images taken from Tik Tok shop.

Recently, there have been reports of individuals receiving false deportation packages

through the mail. The U.S. Department of Homeland Security is not issuing deportation

notices. If you or someone you know receives a notice like this in the mail, you can

report them anonymously to the U.S. Postal Inspection Service here. If you receive any

mail or notifications from USCIS and you are unsure if it is real, call or visit our office.

REPORT

P.S. If an ICE agent comes to your door, remember: Do NOT open your door. ICE needs

a valid judicial warrant to enter your home, and it must be signed and the information

listed must be accurate. To learn more please visit our Know Your Rights page on our

website by clicking the button below.

Beware False Legal Representatives

Beware of false legal representatives who prey on those affected by the present

uncertainty. These scammers may offer false information, promises, and charge for

services they are not licensed to provide, putting your case at risk. Always verify the

credentials of anyone offering legal services and seek trusted support from reputable

organizations like HACES.
 

 

Empowering Community Members

HACES is committed to protecting and empowering community members. As part of

this mission, HACES is breaking down barriers by offering reimbursements for

qualifying individuals renewing their DACA or applying for naturalization. To qualify,

applications must be submitted by June 30. Support will be provided on a first-come,

first-served basis, while funds last.

DACA

It's important that DACA recipients renew on time to stay/be protected during these

uncertain times. It's highly recommended to renew 120-150 days (4-5 months) before

the expiration date on the work permit. The earliest you may renew is 6 months.

Processing times may take longer than previous years. Clients that qualify are eligible

to receive reimbursement for the application fee of $605. Please don't let this

opportunity pass you by.

Naturalization

Applying for citizenship isn't a one-size-fits-all process, there are specific requirements

that must be met, and eligibility is determined on a case-by-case basis. One major

milestone is time: you can start your application once you've hit 4 years and 9 months

of having your green card.

 

To determine eligibility, call our office to make an appointment with a Department of

Justice accredited legal staff member. Our staff will help determine if you're eligible for

either partial or full reimbursement of the $760 application fee. In addition to financial

support, we also offer citizenship classes to help you prepare for the interview and

exam with confidence. Take this important step today!

 

If you, a family member, or someone you know could benefit from this service we urge

you to please call our legal department today at (847) 348-1421. NOW is the time to

protect yourself and your future - don't wait. 

 

Empowering Parent Mentors

HACES contributes significantly to the education of Waukegan elementary students

through the Parent Mentor Program. This program is active in several local elementary

schools; including Carman-Buckner, Glen Flora, Glenwood, Lyon Magnet, North, and

Whittier Elementary. Each of these schools has a dedicated Coordinator from HACES

who oversees volunteers serving as Parent Mentors. Parent Mentors work directly in

classrooms alongside teachers, providing valuable support to both students and

educators.

In collaboration with HACES, the Parent Mentors participate in continuous

development through workshops. Community leaders such as: Manny Hernandez:

Director of Operations & Community Health Worker of Family First Center of Lake

County, Angie Saucer: CADC, MACS, Garciela Suarez : Senior Trainer of COFI, and

Jennifer Ventimiglia: Ed.D., Northeastern Illinois University, Assistant Professor,

Literacy, Leadership, and Development

 

These workshops focus on professional growth, child development, leadership skills,

team cohesion, and emotional intelligence. This training enables Parent Mentors to

improve the classroom learning environment and positively influence their community.

By providing parents with relevant resources and knowledge, the Parent Mentor

Program enhances parent engagement in schools and fosters student achievement in

various aspects.

HACES and its Parent Mentor Program expanded community outreach with a “Free

Little Library" built and installed by Parent Mentors with the support of Principal

Andrew Kramer. These HACES-affiliated mentors, active in the Whittier Elementary

School community, were crucial in all stages of the project, demonstrating the impact of

community engagement in education. The goal of projects like these is to encourage

Parent Mentors to enhance their leadership skills in a supportive environment. At the

ribbon cutting event, Waukegan Mayor Ann Taylor, school staff, and other city officials

were present in support of the Parent Mentors’ contribution to their children's school.

 

 

Watch the video above to see the Parent Mentor Program in action.

HACES' Parent Mentor Program is highly effective, with volunteers serving as

exemplary figures for students. These Parent Mentors demonstrate the value of civic

participation and community contribution. Through close collaboration with educators

and students, coupled with continuous professional development via workshops, they

foster both personal advancement and communal improvement. This proactive

engagement is an investment in long-term success, aiming not only to enhance

academic performance, but also to cultivate principled leaders with a strong sense of

social responsibility. The program demonstrably contributes to the betterment of the

Waukegan community.

 

Subscribe to HACES YouTube Channel

SUBSCRIBE

 

 Volunteers Empowering Community Members

On April 23, HACES launched it's annual Volunteer Appreciation Event. This year, it was

titled "The Power of the Volunteer" and featured Hope, the HACES mascot, as a

superhero. HACES volunteers are our superheroes! HACES has a staff of 30, however

40% of our workforce is part-time. Without the help of volunteers, we would not be

able to serve as many people as we do or make such a meaningful impact in the

community. 

HACES volunteers spend their time in one of our three program areas:

Legal

Health

Education

In addition, our board members generously volunteer their time throughout the year to

support fundraising efforts and help shape the organization’s strategic plan

Our volunteers contribute to the meaningful impact HACES has within the community.

Together we estimate HACES services approximately 10,000 people every year.

HACES extends a warm "thank you" to all volunteers for contributing to our mission of

providing expertise and navigational support for immigrants and citizens to become

knowledgeable, empowered members of society. 

 

 

Congrats Graduates!
On May 8th, the HACES team was thrilled to celebrate and congratulate our three

amazing coworkers: Dana, John Paul, and Lesley. Dana and John Paul are both interns

from Cristo Rey St. Martin College Prep. We are incredibly proud of these two seniors

for graduating from high school and wish them the very best as they begin their college

journeys. Dana will be attending Fairfield University, and John Paul will be attending

Yale University. Lesley, our Community Engagement Coordinator, recently earned her

Master of Arts (M.A.) in International Affairs from Loyola University. At HACES, Lesley

plays a vital role in creating and distributing Know Your Rights materials to ensure our

community members stay informed and empowered.

 

HACES is so proud of all our graduates' hard work and accomplishments! Education is

one of the pillars at HACES. We are committed to supporting lifelong learning and

growth. Congratulations once again to Dana, John Paul, and Lesley. We can’t wait to see

all that you achieve!
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